Williams, Sharon

From: Ferrer, Richard <RFERRER@broward.org>
Sent: Monday, April 08, 2019 12:51 PM

To: Williams, Sharon

Subject: RE: buzzard roost designation

Hi Sharon,

Thanks for running this by. | think the language is fine.
Regarding the State’s site identification number (just in case):

The “8” refers to: “Florida.”
The “BD” refers to: “Broward.”
The “92” refers to: the site’s specific identification number.

Although 8BD92 is the correct (complete) form, it’s not unusual for the “8” to be dropped when referencing the site.
Within Florida, referring to a site by just the County abbreviation and site number is fine.

The “8” would be included in out-of-state correspondence though (for example — when corresponding with a Federal
agency).

Rick

BROMARD

RICK A. FERRER, COUNTY HISTORIC PRESERVATION OFFICER
Environmental Protection and Growth Management Department

PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT DIVISION

HISTORIC PRESERVATION PROGRAM

115 S. Andrews Ave Rm. 329K | Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301

rferrer@Broward.Org | 954.357.9731

www.Broward.org/History

From: Williams, Sharon <swilliams@ppines.com>
Sent: Monday, April 08, 2019 11:32 AM

To: Ferrer, Richard <RFERRER@broward.org>

Cc: Blake Boy, Barbara <BBLAKEBOY@broward.org>
Subject: buzzard roost designation

External Email: Do not reply, click links, or open attachments unless you recognize the sender's email address as
legitimate and know the content is safe.

Hi. I've added the below text to our conservation element. Please let me know if this is sufficient as far as the
appropriate means to designate the site. It is already identified on CE-2 map so | don’t think the map needs to
change. PS our map has it listed as BD92 (missing the 8).



Policy 4.17 - New archeological sites obtained from the Florida Master Site File Inventory were added to
the City’s natural resources map series (Map No. CE-2, CE — Appendix — Maps — Page 1) and will be
updated on an as needed basis. The City hereby designates the Buzzards Roost Archeological site a
historic resource which has a Florida Master Site File Number 8BD92, consistent with the Broward County
designation pursuant to Resolution No. 2017-558, adopted December 5, 2017.

Sharon L. Williams
Planning Administrator (P/T)

Planning and Economic Development Department
City of Pembroke Pines

601 City Center Way, 3rd Floor

Pembroke Pines, FL 33025

954.392.2100 (Office)- swilliams@ppines.com

The City of Pembroke Pines is a public entity subject to Chapter 119 of the Florida
statutes concerning public records. Email messages are covered under Chapter 119 and are
thus subject to public records disclosure. All email messages sent and received are
captured by our server and retained as public records.

Under Florida law, most e-mail messages to or from Broward County employees or officials are public
records, available to any person upon request, absent an exemption. Therefore, any e-mail message
to or from the County, inclusive of e-mail addresses contained therein, may be subject to public
disclosure.



